
 

 
 
 
 
Director's Corner 
Art Persons 
 
  Hello ADK HOG! Our last scheduled ride for 2016 took place on Sunday. It was cool & 
windy, but turned out to be a beautiful day. Brunswick HOG organized another great Toy 
Run to benefit Toys for Tots. I heard that 532 bikes participated raising $7400. I think we 
had 8 Chapter members there, but with so many people, I didn’t see everyone. 
Adirondack had another great riding season this year. I haven’t totaled everything up yet, 
but we should come in at about 40 rides.  
  At our Oct. meeting, we finished nominating & electing our 2017 Officers. We have 2 
new officers this year. Bruce Tubbs is replacing LouAnn B. as photographer. Jake 
Delgaudio will be taking over for Kara W. as Newsletter Editor. Thank you to all our 
2016 officers & welcome to our newbees. 
  Mark your calendars!  Dec. 3 is the date for our Christmas & Awards Banquet. You 
should be receiving info shortly on food choices & prices. We will be returning to Sweet 
Basil again this year.  
  Donna P. is working on our Christmas Families and hopes to have some info soon. For 
our new members, the Chapter adopts 2 families. Donna will schedule dates for shopping 
& wrapping gifts. I am not very fast, but usually manage to wrap at least 1 gift! We 
usually supply Christmas breakfast & dinner to our families, also. 
  Our Chapter Mileage Contest runs through Nov. 6. Hopefully we will have a couple 
more good weekends for more riding. Please send Mike B. or me your final mileages. 
Please send your mileages, even if you were not in the contest. It’s interesting (& 
surprising) to see how far the Chapter rode.  
  That’s it for now, Ride & Have Fun, Art P. 
 
 
 
***Our Membership Chairperson, Bob Leombruno pointed out a problem with our B’day 
info collection. Some of our membership application forms don’t have a spot for your 
birthday! These forms are legal documents (Release Forms) that HOG provides so we 
can’t modify the newer forms. Please e-mail me your birthdays and I can get them 
recorded. The year isn’t necessary! Thanks, send to: apersons@roadrunner.com. 
 
Happy Nov. & Dec. Birthdays to the following: Charlie 
Agnew, Earl Bellamy Jr, Bruce Bixler, James Bronson, Lou Hall Sr., Peggy Henk, 
Wayne LaMothe, Matthew Lawrence, Kirk Leszcynski, Crissy McCormack, Gary Millis, 
Bill Nestuk, Kjeld Schou, Deb Skaza, Dawn Shafts, & Michael Laduc,   
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  Donna’s Brunch Schedule: All Brunches are at 11am. 
Sun., Nov. 6- Peppermill. Rte. 9, SGF. MILEAGE CONTEST 
ENDS! 
Sun., Nov. 13- Scotty’s. Exit 16 
***Sun., Nov. 20-  10am Chapter Meeting. Wilton- Saratoga Elks 
Lodge. Rte. 9 just north of rte. 50. Come early for All-u-can-eat 
breakfast! 
***Happy Thanksgiving! 
***Sat., Nov.26- McDermott’s Black Saturday 
Sun., Nov. 27- NO BRUNCH! Eat your Leftovers!   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NOTE FROM MCDERMOTT'S HARLEY-DAVIDSON 
Thank you to everyone for contributing 
photos for the 2017 Calendar.  We're 
aiming to have it ready by Customer 

Appreciation Day on  
December 10, 2017!  

 
 

McDermott's Holiday Schedule 
 

CLOSED - November 23-25 
OPEN  - BLACK SATURDAY, November 26th 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 
  



 

 
  



 

ADIRONDACK HOG CHAPTER #3220 Fort Ann, NY 
October 2016 Minutes 

Primary Officers in Attendance: Art Persons, Director 
        Mike Bala-Absent 
        Tina L. Gibbs, Secretary 
                                                         Ken Carpenter, Treasurer 

x 10:18am Call to order-Saratoga Springs Elks Club 
x Pledge of Allegiance 
x Welcome to new members, Jay Kapoor 

Officers Reports: 
x Secretaries Report, NA 
x Treasures Report, NA 
x Assistant Director, Absent 
x Head Road Captain, Absent 
x Membership, Bob Leombruno 

o Membership 129 
x Ladies of Harley, Sunshine & Activities, Donna Persons, absent (Donna home, 

sick) Art passed on a couple of items; 
o Brunch schedule available at the bottom of agenda 
o Donna has been in contact with the person with whom we get the names 

for the “Christmas Families”, and should here back soon. 
o Thank you Chrissy for the pumpkin bars for the bake sale at McDermott’s 

x Safety & Historian, Jake Delgaudio 
o Be on the lookout for Deer and Turkeys…as hunting season approaches 

they will be moving much more. 
o Storage available at McDermott’s Harley Davidson 
o Think about a decent battery tender 
o Has been putting history of surrounding towns in the newsletter. Some 

very interesting history. Working on Glens Falls. 
x Newsletter Editor, Kara Woomer, Absent 
x Webmaster, Lou Hall, Absent 
x Photographer, LouAnn Bala, Absent 
x McDermott’s Rep., Alise McDermott 

o Tom has been in the hospital for a couple of weeks, originally for 
infection, however, has suffered some complications including a stroke. Is 
in ICU, she will keep us posted. 

OLD BUSINESS 
x Membership renewals for 2017 start any time after September 2016. If you 

joined after September 1, 2016, 2017 membership is included. 
x Send calendar pictures to Kara soon! 



 

x Monthly Newsletter contributions needed! 
x 2017 Chapter Office Nominations 

o Director-Art Persons 
o Assistant Director-Mike Bala 
o Secretary-Tina Gibbs 
o Treasurer-Ken Carpenter 
o Head Road Captain-Mike Bala 
o Ladies of Harley/Sunshine/Activities-Donna Persons 
o Membership-Bob Leombruno 
o Safety Officer/Historian-Jake Delgaudio 
o Newsletter Editor-Jake Delgaudio 
o Webmaster-Lou Hall 
o McDermott’s Representative-Alise McDermott 
o Photographer-Bruce Tubbs 

x Chapter meeting will be at the Saratoga Elks, November 20, 2016.  Come early 
for breakfast! 

NEW BUSINESS 
x Since there is only one nomination for each officer, the secretary, Tina Gibbs, 

voted to accept all nominations for officers.  All officers listed above are 2017 
Officers. 

x Discussion of the Christmas banquet. We have a reservation at Sweet Basil in 
Queensbury. Stacy Delguadio and Ken Carpenter will follow up with menu and 
prices.  Some discussion of the possibility of having to go somewhere else. 

 
Adjournment, 11:15am 
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